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Property 1037 W. JUNEAU AV.   Pabst Building # 23 former First German Methodist Church 

Description of work On September 17, 2015 a COA was issued to rehabilitate the former First German Methodist 

Church Building a.k.a. Pabst Building #23.  The COA also included the approval of a new rear 

addition. 

 

On May 9, 2016 the HPC reviewed a request to alter the design/materials of the rear addition 

and approve signage on the addition. Since the rehabilitation and addition were part of a 

Historic Tax Credit project the HPC did not want to render a decision that would be contrary to 

the National Park Service. The HPC delegated its decision-making authority on the addition 

and the signage to the National Park Service in this instance only. 

 

The National Park Service ultimately approved a rear addition different from the two versions 

seen by the Milwaukee HPC, but with an exterior that featured yellow brick walls and a 

rusticated masonry base that referenced the church's stone foundation.  The National Park 

Service did not approve the signage that was seen by the HPC but instead approved a smaller, 

painted version of the Pabst logo, on the west elevation of the addition. 

 

Images of the approved designs are attached.   

 

      

 

Date issued 07-19-2017 PTS ID 105771  COA Amended for Addition and Signage 

Certificate of Appropriateness  AMENDED 
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In accordance with the provisions of Section 320-21 (11) and (12) of the Milwaukee Code of Ordinances, the Milwaukee Historic Preservation 

Commission has issued a certificate of appropriateness for the work listed above.  The work was found to be consistent with preservation guidelines.   

 

All work must be done in a craftsman-like manner, and must be completed within one year of the date this certificate was issued.  Staff must approve 

any changes or additions to this certificate before work begins. Work that is not completed in accordance with this certificate may be subject to 

correction orders or citations.  If you require technical assistance, please contact Carlen Hatala of the Historic Preservation staff as follows:  Phone: 

(414) 286-5722 Fax: (414) 286-3004  E-mail: carlen.hatala@milwaukee.gov. 

 

If permits are required, you are responsible for obtaining them from the Milwaukee Development Center.  If you have questions about permit 

requirements, please consult the Development Center’s web site, www.milwaukee.gov/build, or call (414) 286-8210. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________________________ 

                   City of Milwaukee Historic Preservation Staff 

 

Copies to: Development Center,  Ald. Robert Bauman, Contractor , Inspector Dave Pedersen (286-2540) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.milwaukee.gov/build
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The addition features Glen-Gery Tuscan Buff smooth face brick and Cordova Buff Chisel 
Face masonry at the base.   
 
The sign is 14 feet in diameter.   

This is the West 
elevation of the rear 
(south) addition. 
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National Park Service Approval of 
changes to rear addition and the 
addition of signage  


